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2 March 2010 UCBC meeting held at the Schertz VFW Hall

CALL TO ORDER: President Brian Hunter called the March meeting to order at 7:32 pm

GUEST IN ATTENDANCE/ NEW MEMBERS:
GUEST(S): None. NEW MEMBERS:   None. 7 positions remain open.

SECRETARY REPORT: The February meeting minutes were filed with no corrections.

TREASURY REPORT: The February Treasurer’s report was filed and published.

Treasurer’s Report 
February 2010

Bank Petty Cash

Balance Forward,  
February 1, 2010

$5,902.55 $84.00

Total Income $1,367.00

Total Expenses $428.28

Ending Balance 
February 28th , 2010

$6,841.27 $84.00

Total $6,925.27

OLD BUSINESS

President Brian Hunter asked that everyone keep Jim McCrary in your thoughts and prayers, he 
will be having surgery in the next week or so.  Also, the club wishes Debi Cole, Dave Cole’s 
wife, a quick recovery.

2010 Budget:  The projected budges was posted in the February newsletter, Brian briefly went 
over the budget and asked for any objections. A vote was held – motion passed.

NEW BUSINESS

Raffle:  A Magellan GPS for your vehicle will be raffled off at next months meeting.



Randi Wayland announced that the Towne & Country Optimist Club’s Youth Fund is hosting 
a “Spring Social” fundraiser on March 27th @ 6:30 pm, VFW Post #8315 in Schertz.  This 
organization hosts the Boysville event every year. A spaghetti dinner will be served along with a 
dessert booth, door prizes and a live & silent auction.  Donations are excepted.  If you are 
interested contact Randi at (210)415-1264 or for tickets call (210) 469-5149 or (210) 697-0723.

Brian Hunter asked Robin McFarlane if she inquired about a representative from B.A.S.S. 
Federation to come and talk to the club and talk about their organization.  Robin replied that she 
has contacted B.A.S.S. Federation and has scheduled them to visit at the April meeting but is 
unsure which representative will attend. Brian added that he will postpone the TABC matter until 
the May meeting.

Fish Fry:   Brian is asking someone to be Chairman for the fish fry this year, he is needing 
someone to coordinate all aspects of the fundraiser.  If you are interested, contact Brian at (210) 
380-8811. Date and time TBA at a later time.

Randi Wayland announced that Texas Parks & Wildlife announced that they are giving away 
$500/ lb for the 500th fish caught.  Anyone legally catching a 13-pound or bigger largemouth bass 
from Texas waters, public or private, between October 1 and April 30 may submit the fish to the 
Toyota ShareLunker program by calling program manager David Campbell at (903) 681-0550 or 
paging him at (888) 784-0600 and leaving a phone number including area code. Fish will be 
picked up by TPWD personnel within 12 hours.

REPORTS

METRO:  No report.

TABC:   Ed Calderone, President of TABC, was unable to attend, although, he did write a letter 
regarding questions and concerns about TABC.  (Letter will be attached to the newsletter).  Dave 
Cole announced the Youth Tournament is coming up quickly, entry forms are available on the 
TABC website. 

TOURNAMENT RESULTS/ REPORT

Division Place Name # of Fish Weight
Open 1st Scott Hutzler 8 35.97
 2nd Tom Mix 10 35.40
 3rd Walter Vestal 10 31.55
Ladies 1st Donna Anderson 10 30.30
 2nd Regina Mix 8 26.97
Jr. Boys  Jason Kalinoski 7 19.51
Jr. Girls None
Couples  Aubrey & Helen Freeman 12 36.06
Heavy Team  Tom & Regina Mix 18 62.37
Big Bass  Gabe Gawlik 9.67

48 Members – 241 Fish – 780.82 lbs



Tournament Notes: Next tournament will be held March 13th & 14th @ Choke Canyon, 
weigh-in Callaham Ramp.

ANNOUNCEMENTS/ UPDATES

For Sale:   1991 Chevy Suburban, new engine (10-12K), 4Bolt 350, transmission rebuilt 
(16K), transmission cooler, new Goodyear tires.  Price:  $2,500, please contact Bumpy Jurica at 
(830) 660-9458.

For Sale:  2008 NITRO TEAM BOAT, $31,000
Team Colors:  Black Sahara, Ice White, 24 Karat Gold              
2008 Nitro 929 CDX Dual Console   (Length: 20’9”)   (Beam: 96”), 2008 Mercury 225 Optimax 
w/Warranty, 2008 Tandem Axle Trailer w/Fiberglass Fenders and Custom Wheels, 10” 
Adjustable Jack Plate, 57 Gallon Gas Tank, 
Lowrance LCX 28C Graph/GPS/Temp on Dash, Lowrance LMS 520C Graph/GPS/Temp on 
Bow, 101# 36 V Minn-Kota Foot Control Trolling Motor with 52” Shaft, 4 Bank Guest Charger 
w/4 Batteries, Keel Guard, Spare Tire Kit, Auto Bilge Pump, Anti-Fatigue Mat on Front Deck, 
Pop Up Cleats, 
Steering Wheel Trim Lever. Call Robert McFarlane at (210) 393-9618.

For Sale:   2005 Bumble Bee 2100 Pro Sport, $25,500
 21'1" long 93" Beam
Dual Console
2005 300 Yamaha VMAX HPDI
82lb Digital Motorguide
Boat has all the bells and whistles including a Humminbird 797c side imaging on Dash. 
Call Rodney Hendrickson at (210) 843-5986. 

Next meeting will be held on April 6th @ 7:30 pm, Schertz VFW.

Meeting adjourned @ 8:46 pm

Tiana Martinez
UCBC, Secretary


